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BOARD OF RULES AND APPEALS
May 14, 2009
Meeting Minutes
Call to order.

A published meeting of the Board of Rules and Appeals was called to order by Chair Gary Elzweig at 6:54 p.m.
Roll Call
                                       

Gary Elzweig - Chair

Ron Burr

Gregg D’Attile

John Famularo
Steve Kastner

Albert Korelishn

Dan Lavrich
John Sims

John R. Smith
David Tringo

Henry Zibman

Shalanda Giles Nelson (Arrived 7:14 p.m.)
The presence of a quorum was established.

Approval of Board Minutes

The Chair asked for a Motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Zibman moved to approve the April 2, 2009 board meeting minutes.  This Motion was duly seconded by Mr. Korelishn. 

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 11 – 0.

1. Certifications 
Mr. Zibman moved to approve the certifications and was seconded by Mr. Korelishn. 

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 11 – 0.
1.A  Certification  Joseph Crews
The Chair asked for a Motion to reconsider Mr. Crews’ application. 
IN THE ABSENCE OF ANY MOTION TO RECONSIDER, THERE WAS NO ACTION TAKEN ON THIS ITEM.
(Mr. Tringo recused himself)
2. Multi Year Budget Planning, Request for Fee Adjustments

Chair, Gary Elzweig noted on April 2nd the budget was approved by the Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals with the understanding that a fee increase would be considered at a subsequent meeting. Director, Jim DiPietro, stated that after his report a public hearing would be held because the fee increase is collected by the municipalities, followed by Board action.
The Director noted the initial proposed adjustment was for a 42.86% or $442,315 increase in revenues at 50¢ per $1,000 of value over our base revenues of $1,032,000, for Fiscal Year 2010, for a total municipal fee of $1,474,315. We have eliminated one budget position and other cost cuts totaling over $100,000 out of the annual budget. Currently, our uncommitted revenues are $881,000 as independently confirmed by the budget office, and without action will be almost completely depleted by Fiscal Year 2011. However, we project that by Fiscal Year 2011 the combination of a proposed rate increase, plus an improvement in the economy would bring revenues and expenses each to about $1,900,000 based upon an eleven year average as to how much revenue we should be receiving. If you do not feel the economy will improve quickly enough, another 5¢ to 55¢ will add another $147,000 to the $442,000 basis user fee adjustment in Fiscal Year 2010.
Mr. Elzwieg noted that 2010 staff report was based upon no improvement in the economy while the base line in 2011 included about $300,000 in additional revenue we normally expect based upon an eleven year average. Mr. Elzweig and Mr. DiPietro discussed that the economic improvement argument might be too optimistic. Perhaps 55¢ or 60¢ would be more appropriate to bring our revenues and expenses into balance. 
The Director noted that the County memo included in the agenda packet from the budget office asks us to look again at both revenues and expenses. Of the largest items not already cut, the top 2 are county charges, then motor pool and Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals attorney, the county has given us 2% to work with for employee salaries, and then we have contractual services for the lobbyist. It is not practical to cut the top 4 of the 6 items listed in the report.
At this point the Director recommended no changes to the County provided budget figure of an average of 2% for salary adjustments, that being option “A” in the report. Jim noted that this is the Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals’ first requested rate adjustment in nearly 22 years. With respect to the lobbyist contract he spoke to Larry Smith today so that he could have the opportunity to speak before you at a later date before you vote, should he choose. Mr. Smith  graciously declined saying he understood the current budget problems faced by many governments, but did offer to drop his fee to $1,000 per month. The Director noted that our first Lobbyist Agreement was for $1,500 per month and is currently at $1,350.  His recommendation  is to let the current one year contract lapse at its ending date and not be renewed.
Page 10 of the Agenda packet highlights the fee changes as they might appear before the County Commission. The definition of “total construction cost” would state…”shall be provided by the permit applicant or designer of record and approved by the building official using contracts, current R.S. Means catalog or other methods.” The effective date is proposed for October 1, 2010 to conform to the fiscal year as suggested by the Budget office. We have taken out the old definition of construction cost related to $40 per square foot. We think it is fairer using the straight 50¢, 55¢ or 60¢ per thousand dollars and working with cities on those values using R.S. Means and other practical methods.
Finally, our older codebook charges to customers have been reduced, 2007 codebook fees include 3% to cover credit card fees; fire exam fee has been $25 if administered in house, but we have added new language for an outside vendor to read “direct vendor cost if outsourced.”

The agenda packet also provides background materials on pages 1 and 10 showing the abolishment of certification fees for inspections, to be concurrent with the proposed municipal fee adjustment.

Gary opened up the public hearing. Having no requests to discuss, the Chair closed the hearing and moved on the board discussion. Gregg D’Attile asked how often the fee could be changed. The Director responded that it would be at the discretion of the County Commission, but we do not want to go back for another increase for 5 years.  Mr. Korelishn asked about the $40 per square foot formula for calculating the value of new construction. Dave Tringo noted that the Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals is one of the lesser fees charged on building permits and he foresees no problems with the 60¢ proposed adjustment. Jim DiPietro noted that Rusty Carroll, Chief Structural Code Compliance Officer’s survey contained in the agenda packet, page 3, indicates 27 cities are changing the actual cost. Only 3 are using the $40 per square foot formula.

Mr. Zibman made a motion to increase to 60 cents per $1,000. The motion was seconded by Mr. Korelishn.

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.

_________
Mr. Zibman made a motion not to renew the lobbyist contract. The motion was seconded by Mr. Korelishn.

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.
3.
 Schedule for Eliminating Code Compliance Officer Permanent Overnight

 Vehicle Assignments, Proposed Policy #09-02 (Tabled from April 2nd Meeting)
Mr. Lavrich made a motion to table, and have the Director bring back at his discretion. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Giles Nelson. 

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.
At this point in the meeting the Director brought to the Board’s attention that there was an administrative error concerning George Olivia. A request was made to re-open the routine certifications. Bill Dumbaugh, Chief Structural Code Compliance Officer explained that Mr. Olivia should have been approved as standard, however, in error, the provisional box was checked.  Let the record reflect that George Olivia will now be approved as a standard inspector.
4.
Recommendations of Joint Broward and Miami-Dade Board of Rules and Appeals Sub-Committee Concerning Building Code Requirements and Issues Related to Solar Energy Systems -  Solar Thermal and Solar Electric

A. Recommendation with respect to Uniform Permit Submittal Matrix, Proposed Board Policy #09-03
Rusty Carroll, Chief Structural Code Compliance Officer addressed the Board and stated that for the purpose of uniformity within the High Velocity Hurricane Zone a joint Miami-Dade Board of Rules and Appeals and Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals was formed by both boards’ chairman. The goal of the sub-committee was to standardize permit application, documentation and inspections; enclosed in the agenda packet is recommendation of the Sub-Committee which is in two parts, Park A is the Uniform Permit Submittal Matrix and Part B is the recommendation to adopt a formal interpretation for rooftop clearance requirements  for the Board’s consideration. Each section will be considered and voted on separately. There is also in the packet a staff issued, no board action, recommended “Guidelines for expedited permit process for small scale, single phase electrical PV systems”. Subsequent to this board’s meeting, Miami-Dade Board of Rules and Appeals will be addressing the same issue.

The public hearing was open at 7:29 p.m.
The following individuals addressed the Board:

· John Nettle with Nettle Solar – Port St. Lucie, Florida
· Suzanne Beach and  Shane Ackerman from State Energy Conservation – Lake Mary, Florida
After extensive discussion, the Chairman, Mr. Elzweig, acknowledged that this is a rapidly growing industry and that there is a learning curve for the installer, the vendor and the homeowner.  He further advised that the Board would try to conduct seminars to try and get all the inspectors, plan reviewers and municipalities in Broward County to be consistent. We would also work on developing uniform procedures with Dade County so we can expedite the process of solar panel installations. Mr. Elzweig recommended that they work with the board staff, adding that they may bring to this board a specific appeal of a building official decision. 
The public hearing was closed at 7:46 p.m.
B. Recommendation to Adopt Formal Interpretation with Respect to Rooftop        Clearance Requirements

Opened hearing to the public at 7:50 p.m.
The following company addressed the Board:
· All-Efficient Products

The Public Hearing was closed at 7:52 p.m.
MR. ZIBMAN MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE ITEM 4B. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY MR. KORELISHN.

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.

______
MR. KORELISHN MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE 4A BY ADOPTING  BOARD POLICY #09-03 WHICH IS THE BROWARD COUNTY BOARD OF RULES AND APPEALS ADMINISTRATIVE  GUILDELINE FOR PROCESSING SOLAR THERMAL AND ELECTRIC PERMITS. MR. JOHN R. SMITH SECONDED THE MOTION.
THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.
5.
 Recommendation of Ad Hoc Emergency Escape and Rescue Committee 

Mr. Carroll advised that Sandy Laguna, Building Official Pembroke Pines had requested Formal Interpretations related to code language concerning emergency escape. He further informed the Board that an Ad Hoc Committee was formed by the former Chairman, John R. Smith to address Mr. Laguna’s request. Enclosed  is the recommendation of the Ad Hoc Committee which are separated into two sets of recommendations, the first set is a request to the Florida Building Commission for a Formal Interpretation which requires a $250 fee the Board will have to pay to the Commission. Part two of the request will be handled on a local level by either a Formal Interpretation or a Technical Code Amendment. Staff and legal recommend we hold off on taking action on the second part of the work of the Ad Hoc Committee until such time that the Florida Building Commission issues the Formal Interpretation.
Mr. Lavrich moved to approve the request for formal interpretation to the Florida Building Commission as requested by staff. The motion was duly seconded by Mr. Kastner.
THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY WITH A VOTE OF 12 – 0.

Director’s Report

Mr. DiPietro noted that this discussion did not require legislative action. He explained that  there was a Florida Building Commission DEC Statement issued in January 2009 saying that Air conditioning equipment was  subject to wind loads throughout the state of Florida based upon a case in Palm Beach County. Mr. DiPietro reported that in January 2009 he sent out letters to 59 air-conditioning companies indicating that as a professional courtesy, and at no cost to the companies, the Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals will pass along information to Broward County building officials on any air-conditioning equipment they have, now or in the future, meeting the Florida Building Code windload requirements. We received only three or four responses. None of them complied in the opinion of staff, A. Mark Scala, P.E., and no company has submitted engineering calculations. So we’ve concluded that we can’t comply with the DEC statement at this time.  We want to send a letter up to the state and ask what they suggest be done next. We’d like to run it by you before we send a letter. Mark Scala, Chief Engineering Code Compliance Officer addressed the Board, and Mr. Lavrich posed several questions. There were no objections voiced to Mr. DiPietro regarding sending the communication to the Florida Building Commission.
General Discussion
No report.

Adjournment
There being no further business to go before the Board; Mr. Korelishn moved to adjourn, and was seconded by Mr. Tringo. The meeting adjourned at 8:14 P.M.        
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